	


	St Patrick’s Primary School
___________________________________________________________________________________

Loughgall Road, Armagh  BT61 7NL  
Principal: John Monaghan                                              Tel: 028 3752 3773

                                                    Fax: 028 3751 0878

Website:  www.stpatrickspsarmagh.com


                                                                                          Wednesday 16th September 2015
Dear Parents,
It is hard to believe the Summer is over, our Primary 7 children are beginning their Secondary education in their new schools, all our St Patrick’s pupils have moved into their new year groups and our new Primary Ones are settling into St Patrick’s. 
I am now in my third week of retirement and it seems strange not to be making the daily commute from Annaclone to the Loughgall Road every morning.

Last Thursday night  - 10th September will  remain a very special night  etched in my memory.

The beautiful Mass in the Cathedral officiated by Father Thomas Mc Hugh and Father Peter Mc Anenley will be a constant reminder of a very special occasion to my family and me.
Afterwards in school it was lovely to see so many of our past Principals, Teachers, Parents and Pupils along with the present Staff reminiscing about memories of days gone by.

A special word of thanks to Mr Monaghan who “co ordinated” the evening’s proceedings so professionally, in setting everyone at ease with his relaxed and good humoured style.
Once again I would like to put on record my thanks to all our Parents for the beautiful painting of Armagh which I received back in June at my Farewell Assembly.  It is truly magnificent and will be a constant reminder of the happy years I spent in St Patrick’s. As mentioned in my letter to you in June, I was particularly excited when Mr O Hare mentioned the Artist’s name, Kate Boylan, as Kate’s three children attended St Patrick’s in the 1990’s so I felt it was a very good omen. Also the very substantial cheque I received from Estelle Conway Parent Rep on the Board of Governors on Thursday night. I was very touched by your generosity.

 As well as the lovely painting and Cheque, I also received a beautiful Ballydougan pottery  tea set from the Board of Governors. Mr Monaghan then presented me with A book of Memories “charting” my 43 years at St Patrick’s. It was lovely to read the thoughts of the present staff, past Principal Mrs Anne Cullinane, Mr Monaghan’s touching tribute and past pupils’ memories, many who are now Parents of children at the school. The stories, the illustrations and photographs I will treasure forever.
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support and commitment over the years.
I would like to thank all teaching and non-teaching Staff present and Retired Staff who I have worked with during my long teaching career in St Patrick’s.

 The Staff of St Patrick’s are very caring, dedicated and committed to developing the full potential of your child. I know as I leave I am in no doubt they will continue to put your child at the centre of all learning and continue to look after their education and  welfare in a very happy, safe and loving environment.
 I have witnessed many changes, experienced many challenges and retire with great memories of my time spent in St Patrick’s.
Finally, I would like to wish the new Vice Principal, Mrs Colleen O’ Shea every success in her new role. I know the Staff of St Patrick’s will support and guide her as she settles into life in St Patrick’s.

I do not intend to be a “stranger” in St Patrick’s and I look forward to hearing how your children are progressing when I drop in for “ catch ups” with the Staff.
Yours sincerely,
Eileen Mc Clory    “ Retired” Vice Principal
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